
Grand Junction, Colorado, March 9, 1920. 

 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular session at four o'clock p.m., in the City Hall, with 
Commissioner Garber, acting Mayor, in the chair. 
 
Upon call of roll, the following Commissioners responded as 
present: Garber, Whittaker, Blackstone, Holmburg. Absent: 
Commissioner Cherrington, 
 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of March 2d were read and 
approved. 
 

The special committee appointed to look into the matter of the 
application of J. W. Milne for permission to enclose shed on west 
side of his building on Colorado avenue with frame work or 
corrugated iron, reported adversely on granting such permit. 
 
A proposed ordinance, entitled "An Ordinance Amending Section 3 
of Ordinance No. 167, passed and adopted August 24, 1909," was 
introduced and read. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Whittaker, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the proposed ordinance as read be passed for 
publication. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 

as follows: Garber, yea; Whittaker, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried and the proposed ordinance passed for 
publication. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Whittaker, seconded by Commissioner 
Holmburg, that the City Engineer be instructed to make a 
preliminary survey of certain streets in the proposed paving 
district to determine if there is sufficient drainage or if storm 
sewers will be necessary in case such streets are paved. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 

as follows: Garber, yea; Whittaker, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Whittaker, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, the Council adjourned. 
 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
City Clerk. 


